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Minutes

Ole 97 Alumni Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, October 27, 2014
Getwell Road UMC at 7:00 p.m.
Attendees: 
Bobby Spears (Chairman) 



Luke Baldridge (Vice-Chairman)



Chris Solaas (Secretary)



Mac Thomas (Treasurer)



Tony Wright (SM)

· Recap of September Meeting

· Was to be held during Canoe Trip

· Canceled due to sickness and fatigue.

· Financial report 2014 and Update since Last Meeting
· Mac brought document of 2014 checking account so far.
· Four additional members paid dues
· All outstanding bills are paid
· Current balance $1766.69

· Discussed OKK Waterfront donation – Will only donate if donation is in Buddy Irwin Memorial Fund, as the bylaws state that.
· Discussion about Bylaws
· Old and New Bylaws – we need to merge the wording in Article II of the New to ensure it is in alignment with the Old Bylaws.

· Camperships need to be through donations made specifically to the troop for that purpose, and the Troop designating which boys need the assistance in getting to camp.
· Reunion
· Discussed holding at same time as Ole97 camporee. Nix – the entire camp is booked for that weekend.
· Discussed options with Tony.
· Currier is getting a lot of upgrades – new showers, COPE course, swimming lake.
· Currier is the preferred venue as it promotes better attendance as it is local to many alumni and convenient for a day trip.

· Schedule for the reunion is still in the air. Mac to research available dates.
· Sympathy and Thank You cards
· Redigo Phillips, former SM of Ole97, lost a son in a tragic accident. Chairman Bobby Spears was in attendance, the funeral was huge. 
· No mention in the obituary about a charity for a donation. 
· Bobby will handle sending a sympathy card.

· Bus
· New title to the Bus has been procured and sent to Rick Sparkman, and was received.
· Need to verify that the title actually reads ‘Ole 97 Alumni Association, Inc.’ as the owner.
· Need to determine where insurance paperwork and Bill is sent, to correct if needed.

· Officer Elections
· Will be held at Alumni Reunion.
· Eagle bulletins in ceremony

· Appears somewhere in the last few versions while formatting, scouts Patrick Turbeville and Eric Jeter were left off (March 2010 ceremony).

· Chris to correct and forward updated version to John Wimberly.

· Statement of Faith

· Bobby opened the floor about setting up a Statement of Faith for the group. There had been some discussion and concerns.
· Tony Wright explained that the Org needs a Statement of Faith essentially to explain what the troop, as an arm of the organization, is guided by, in fulfilling the Duty to God in the Oath. 
· The BSA expects each Chartering Org to draft one if it does not already have one (as is usually the case with a church).

· This document is not intended to be exclusive to any prospective member wishing to join, but is an aid to parents when selecting a troop that aligns with their own beliefs, and to reduce any confusion with services and prayers the troop may perform while at camp or in meeting.

· Bobby will get with John Webb(?) to draft one. 

· The wording of the statement would need approval by vote at the next alumni reunion, where it is expected a quorum would attend.

· Closed in Prayer.

